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The language arts vertical team has started this year off strong with a goal-setting meeting in October and a produc-
tive afternoon on our SAU-wide professional development day in November.  This team is balanced with teachers 
from across the SAU and represents grades 6-12 in the area of literacy instruction.  This group is committed to: 
reading and understanding the Common Core State Standards for literacy, using text-based protocols and common 
texts to digest the document and study the impact it has on teaching and learning, sharing and aligning our work 
with the Common Core State Standards (What do you we do now?  How does it fit?  What needs to change?  How 
will we know-assessment?), finding common ground across the SAU regarding literacy goals and assessment (text 
complexity, use of non-fiction, writing using evidence, crafting an argument), sharing best practices from our class-
rooms with colleagues, and using protocols that will guide our study of student work.  We look forward to at least 
four more meetings throughout the year: January, March, April (Early Release) and May.  We have started a collab-
orative edmodo website to better share, document and continue discussions from our meetings in a digital format.  
Teachers are energized and moving forward.  What a wonderful group of talented and dedicated educators we have 
in our SAU!  Submitted by:  Lauren de Constant (Team facilitator, LA/SS teacher at North Hampton School) 

Transformative Work by the Faculty and Students of SAU 21  

ñThe CCSS support cross-curricular literacy teaching.  
These standards embrace the notion that literacy is every-
oneôs work. Social studies, science, and math teachers are all 
expected to support literacy. The same rich, provocative, criti-
cal reading and writing work that happens in ELA needs to be 
present across the curriculumò 
 
(Pathways to the Common Core, Calkins, Ehrenworth- pg. 12) 

During the early release day the Visual Arts Vertical Team concen-
trated on the topic of assessment for the Visual Arts curriculum doc-
ument. Representing SAU21 schools was Stacy Bellen, Lincoln 
Ackermann, Marsha Zavez and Sue Haight, North Hampton, Gail 
Paul and Andrea Souther from Seabrook, and from WHS was Jill 
Berry and Linda Varney.   

Assessment 
 

We believe that standards, curriculum, instruction, and    
assessment should work together to evaluate students' 
knowledge, attitudes, and performance. Assessment       
encourages students to see the learning experience as a 
unified whole that seeks and creates connections to other 
disciplines and to the world.  

 
The assessment measures a student's use of critical judg-
ment as a way of understanding concepts. Assessment in 
the Visual Arts addresses both process and product and 
has the unique  capacity to integrate intellect, emotions, and  
physical skills.  

Tools for Assessment include: Rubrics, Critiques, Digital Documentation, Sketchbooks, Self 

Evaluations, Portfolios, Quizzes, Tests, Research Projects, Observations, Art Exhibits, Written 

and Oral Peer Reflections, and Others! 

Ŀ !ǎǎŜǎǎƳŜƴǘ ƳŜŀǎǳǊŜǎ ŀ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ 
ƻŦ ŎǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳΦ  

Ŀ !ǎǎŜǎǎƳŜƴǘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ōŀǎŜŘ ƻƴ ƳǳƭǝǇƭŜ 
ƳŜŀǎǳǊŜǎ ƻŦ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜΦ   

Ŀ !ǎǎŜǎǎƳŜƴǘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘŀƭƭȅ              
ŀǇǇǊƻǇǊƛŀǘŜΦ  

Ŀ !ǎǎŜǎǎƳŜƴǘ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜǎ ŎǊƛǝŎŀƭ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎΦ  
Ŀ !ǎǎŜǎǎƳŜƴǘ ŎǊƛǘŜǊƛŀ ŀǊŜ ŎƭŜŀǊƭȅ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘŜŘ ǘƻ 

ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΦ  
Ŀ !ǎǎŜǎǎƳŜƴǘ Řŀǘŀ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ƎǳƛŘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ƛƴǎǘǊǳŎǝƻƴΦ  



Graphic Design Classes

Seabrook Middle School was ripe with creativity and laden with nonfiction writing, as the year began in 7th grade with a 
heavy focus on paragraph development, sentence structure, narrative and nonfiction writing.  Students used the SAU 
#21 6-12 Cross-Curriculum Standards for Written Work and the ñ6 Traits Writing Rubricò to guide their efforts. They  
began by focusing on the importance of showing intrinsic pride in their work, carrying this pride over into their other 
classes and maintaining focus on the importance of details while writing.  Although word choice and vocabulary is a 
year-long focus in 7th grade, special attention was given to using reference materials and gaining knowledge of Greek 
and Latin root words and affixes to improve their abilities to decipher unknown words and improve their vocabulary. 
This vocabulary development has been evident, not only in the student writing but also through conversations being 
heard in the hallways between students and staff. 
 

Students embarked on their yearlong ñIdentity Binderò project by focusing on character development, writing conven-
tions and sentence structure. The ñIdentity Binderò is a compilation of student work which will be revised later in the 
year to show growth in their writing.  The Fabulous Fingerprint project was the first step in this continuum.  It will show 
not only growth in writing but also growth in character. The year began with a ñFabulous Fingerprintsò project where 
students were required to focus on conventions, sentence structures and ñstretchingò.  Growth in sentence develop-
ment was shown as students began  using more precise words to convey their thoughts and experiences in their re-
vised sentences.  These projects were labor-intensive and required a great deal of thought and reflection by the stu-
dents.  The pride students felt at the culmination of the project was evident by their enthusiasm with the fantastic final 
products they passed in.   Submitted by: Rebecca Scherbon (7th Grade Language Arts, Seabrook Middle School) 

òThe Fabulous  
Fingerprint Projectó 

 

Growing Student Identities 
with Character, Writing, 

and Substance! 

The Professional Learning Committee (PLC) has been hard at work throughout the summer and fall with the 
SAU21 start-up of My Learning Plan (MLP).  This is a web-based system that provides paperless communication 
and sharing tools between all districts and teachers. Through the calendar system, workshops are shared between 
districts and staff can enroll online at any time. Teachers can electronically establish their professional goals, re-
view with administrators, and maintain active portfolios that are easily accessible. The paperless system is saving 
personnel hours as users learn the system. Workshops being planned by the PLC include Writing SMART Goals 
and how to engage in the portfolio process for recertification.  Kudos to the entire Professional Learning Committee 
for their work as they have held many training sessions in their respective schools and assisted others more per-
sonally in moving towards this paperless, electronic system. The new work ahead includes a focus on reflections, 
reporting, and writing a new SAU21 Master Plan (due in 2014) with an eye towards streamlining and refining the 
entire system.  The representatives include: Anne Marie Grigus (SES), Denise Morrill (SMS), Amy Middleton 
(LAS), Jamie Marston & Karen Schweitzer (WHS), Stephanie Robinson (Barnard), and Dan Singer (NHS). 



Graphic Design Classes

Itôs one thing to read about war and conflicts in a text book. Itôs another to meet with those 
who served, hear their stories and write about their experiences. For the fourth year now, 
7th and 8th graders in Hampton Falls met with veterans spanning from World War II to to-
dayôs most recent conflicts. It is an opportunity for students to work on their communica-
tion and note-taking skills but obviously they gain so much more than that.  

 

While two grades of students participate in this event, the preparation and the follow up lessons differ greatly. Sev-
enth graders spent time preparing questions and thinking about ways to ask follow up questions that deliver intri-
guing answers. As a class we discussed and debated the importance of oral history and the unique opportunity 
they had to interview a World War II veteran, as our country sadly loses more and more each day.  After the visit, 
seventh graders wrote thank you cards and discussed the value of gratitude. They have begun thinking about the 
people in their lives who have helped shape who they are and pick someone they would like to honor. Itôs a written 
approach to gratitude. They have begun drafting vignettes that capture different moments that show the layers of 
the people they are honoring. Students will consider voice and mood as they record themselves reading the       
vignettes out loud and set instrumental music in the background using GarageBand. These will be burned to a CD 
to give to the person they are honoring.  
As the seventh graders personalize gratitude, eighth graders are taking on a more global approach. To prepare for 
the visit, students were given a foundation of knowledge on the conflicts and then independently researched  spe-
cific conflicts. They created Web sites that explored the basics of the different conflicts, as 
well as a perspective piece where students explored the different viewpoints on the same 
war. Please check out these sites by visiting my class Web page: https://sites.google.com/
site/mrsszeligasclasspage/. As a follow up to the visit, students have been ñcommissionedò 
to design a memorial for one of the conflicts. Calling on their memories from their trip to 
Washington D.C. last year, students design a symbolic or abstract representation that is 
meant to be both respectful and impartial. This is a hands-on, construction-like project that 
allows kids to not only understand symbolism through reading but find ways to create it on 
their own.             Submitted by: Liz Szeliga (Language Arts 7th and 8th grade teacher at                 
        Lincoln Akerman School, Hampton Falls) 

Telling the Stories of Conflict in  
Our World! 

Growing Student Perspectives with Research,  
Synthesis of Information and Opinion,   

Writing, and Thoughtfulness! 

Common Core State Standards  

Key Points in Mathematics 

�x�� The K-5 standards provide students with a �V�R�O�L�G���I�R�X�Q�G�D�W�L�R�Q���L�Q��
�Z�K�R�O�H���Q�X�P�E�H�U�V�����D�G�G�L�W�L�R�Q�����V�X�E�W�U�D�F�W�L�R�Q�����P�X�O�W�L�S�O�L�F�D�W�L�R�Q�����G�L�Y�L�V�L�R�Q����
�I�U�D�F�W�L�R�Q�V���D�Q�G���G�H�F�L�P�D�O�Vðwhich help young students build the 

foundation to successfully apply more demanding math con-

cepts and procedures, and move into applications. 

�x�� In kindergarten, the standards follow successful international 
models and recommendations from the National Research 

Councilôs Early Math Panel report, by focusing kindergarten 

work on the number core: learning how numbers correspond to 

quantities, and learning how to put numbers together and take 

them apart (the beginnings of addition and subtraction). 

�x�� The K-5 standards build on the best state standards to provide 

detailed guidance to teachers on how to navigate their way 

through knotty topics such as �I�U�D�F�W�L�R�Q�V�����Q�H�J�D�W�L�Y�H���Q�X�P�E�H�U�V�����D�Q�G��
�J�H�R�P�H�W�U�\, and do so by maintaining a continuous progression 

from grade to grade.  ���7�R���%�H���&�R�Q�W�L�Q�X�H�G�� 

The Mathematics Vertical Team has met twice in this aca-
demic year to move forward implementing the Common Core 
Mathematics Standards. The team has charted grade level 
expectations for Algebra 1 and is working on deeper commu-
nications of studentsô  skills as they progress from middle to 
high school. On November 6th the team learned more about 
the Performance Plus tools that can assist district to high 
school communications that support individual student learn-
ing. The team is working on a potential SAU-wide rubric that 
would assist greater depth in an understanding of individual 
studentôs strengths and challenges with Algebra. 

https://sites.google.com/site/mrsszeligasclasspage/
https://sites.google.com/site/mrsszeligasclasspage/

